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Objectives

Pursuant to § 17-19a-204, we analyzed the financial records and internal controls of 
Reimbursements for FEMA Travel. Our purpose was to verify the accuracy and 
completeness of selected financial records related to FEMA reimbursements and to assess 
compliance with selected internal controls. 

Conclusion

 

County employees attended disaster recovery preparedness training in Maryland provided 

by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). Salt Lake County paid their 

airfare. After the training was completed, FEMA direct deposited the cost of the airfare 

into the participants' personal checking accounts. Participants were then expected to 

reimburse the County.

We examined 75 instances of travel related to FEMA training for the period January 1, 

2010 through December 31, 2013. We verified that all travelers paid the county the 

reimbursements they received from FEMA. The majority, 44 employees, deposited their 

reimbursements through Mayor's Finance while the remaining 31 employees deposited 

their reimbursements through their respective agency depository accounts. Travel records 

prior to 2010 had been destroyed due to County records retention schedules, thus 

excluding analysis of 41 more instances of FEMA travel.

Emergency Services provides preparedness, response, and recovery coordination for Salt 

Lake County. It regularly engages first responding agencies throughout the Greater Salt 

Lake Valley in a variety of emergency response functions. In addition, it has Countywide 

responsibility and authority for disaster planning and mitigation, emergency management, 

hazardous materials response, and bomb and arson investigations. They are the primary 

County contact between the Utah Department of Public Safety Division of Emergency 

Management, and the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA.)

Background

Scope

Our work included a formal examination of financial records related to the following key 
internal controls, to the degree applicable:
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Our examination period covered three years ending December 31, 2013.  In addition to 
reviewing financial records, we reviewed and examined current practices through 
observation to assess compliance with Countywide policy and standard business and 
internal control practices.

· FEMA Reimbursements
·   Employee Travel for FEMA Training


